







EPHA Meetings 2008





Spring 2008


SOUTH	         Friday 22 February	    Wickford CDC


EAST	         Tuesday 26 February	    Marks Tey Hotel


WEST	         Thursday 6 March	    Harlow CDC


CENTRAL    Wednesday 12 March  Waterfront Place, Chelmsford


Summer 2008


Executive        Friday 9 May	    County Hall


CENTRAL     Tuesday 3 June	   Waterfront Place, Chelmsford


EAST	          Tuesday 10 June	   Marks Tey Hotel


SOUTH	          Wednesday 11 June	   Wickford CDC


WEST	          Friday 27 June	   North Weald Golf Club





Meetings start at 9.00 am (West 1.00 pm) and please book out the whole day to ensure you benefit from the District, EPHA and Local Authority input.  Lunch and refreshments will be provided free.           





PLEASE NOTE THAT THE VENUES MAY VARY FROM TERM TO TERM!!








EPC Board Meetings


The EPC Board is led by the EPC Lead Headteacher, Maggie Owens and is made up of Primary headteachers from all areas in Essex (at least ten in number), along with  partners from the Local Authority, the National Strategies, the National College of School Leadership and the Eastern Leadership Centre, the Qualifications and Curriculum Authority and the Pre-School Learning Alliance. At the latest meeting on 16 January 2009 the EPC Board discussions focused on: 


The Primary Capital Programme


Narrowing the Gap


The implications and impact of the new NPQH


An update on the Primary Strategy and Early Years from Marie Harvey (National Strategies) – full presentation on the website;


Feedback about the recent Spotlight meetings for school improvement. 





Minutes of the meetings and more information about the EPC can be found on the EPHA and Partners Collaborative page of the EPHA website � HYPERLINK "http://www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk" ��www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk�  











The EPC Lead Headteacher, Maggie Owens, can be contacted at margaretpowens@yahoo.co.uk


or feed back your concerns and views on school improvement to your EPHA district and Area headteacher representatives.
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EPHA and Partners’ Collaborative


“learning and improving together”





Spring Term 2009

















Sharing Data – supporting and improving Essex primary-sector schools


Increasingly, there is an acceptance by Essex headteachers that it is necessary to share data and best practice in order to improve our own practice and support other schools. This is already commonplace in the secondary sector and seen as a valuable tool for school improvement. The EPHA Executive and the Local Authority have approved a data sharing protocol that will enable headteachers to share data in order to support school improvement and progress. The types of data that are likely to be shared include: all data on the One Page summaries which includes statutory targets and national indicators (such as the percentage of children achieving at least 78 points across all 13 strands in Foundation Stage); vulnerable groups data at school level; and performance of school and groups of children and at LDG and TASCC level.


The agreed data protocol can be found on the Executive page of the EPHA website. 








Area Development Groups


A key part of the EPC drive for school improvement in Essex is the formation of Area Development Groups. These working groups, led by headteachers, have been established in the four Areas of the county to focus on local school improvement, and they will work with the LA to develop strategies and solutions to ensure progress, change and innovation in Essex primary schools.   





The second round of meetings was held in December and the agenda included discussion about:


the progress of Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships in Essex primary-phase schools. It was agreed that conferences will be run by the LA to explore the development and funding of Primary BAPs;


Narrowing the Gap between the highest and lowest achievers and considering which groups are regarded as vulnerable;


Local Authority school improvement - support and initiatives;


Local Leaders in Education – this initiative, funded by the NCSL and the LA has been very successful in Essex. Seven Primary headteachers have undertaken training in Nottingham and another seven will be in the next tranche. See more information on the EPHA website.  


The review of School Improvement Partners after one year in Essex primaries.


Minutes of the ADG meetings can be found on the EPHA and Partners Collaborative page of the EPHA website.

















Primary Capital Programme


The Primary Capital Programme (the primary arm of BSF) aims to:


Ensure that schools are fully equipped for 21st century learning, at the heart of the community, with children’s services in reach of every family;


Support national policy aims: raising standards, Every Child Matters, inclusion, diversity and responsiveness, extended services, personalisation;


Rebuild, remodel or refurbish at least half of primary schools;


Target specifically to address deprivation and respond to population changes.


Contact Alison Gold at � HYPERLINK "mailto:Alison.gold@essex.gov.uk" ��Alison.gold@essex.gov.uk� or


              Dawn Dack at � HYPERLINK "mailto:dawn.dack@essex.gov.uk" ��dawn.dack@essex.gov.uk� for more information. 














